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DIGEST 

Reauirement that protest against restrictive soecifications 
in a solicitation be filed prior to bid omening, where the 
defect is apoarent from the face of the solicitation, is not 
a mere technicality preventing the government from acquiring 
competition, but is an imoortant part of the process estab- 

. lished to insure an orderly, equitable.and prompt resolution : 
. . . .. : _' .- of protests: Requirement'permits' review of matter and . 

effective remedial action, if warranted, when most 
practicable, i.e., before bid openinq. 

DECISION 

Portec requests reconsideration of our October 9, 1986, 
dismissal of the firm's protest that the specifications for 
invitation for bids (IFR) No. DAHC21-86-B-0010, issued by the 
Department of the Army for tank chain assemblies, were undulv 
restrictive of competition. We dismissed the protest 
because, as provided in our Bid Protest Regulations, a oro- 
test filed after bid opening that is based on alleged impro- 
prieties in an IFB that were apparent from the face of the 
solicitation is untimely. See 4 C.F.R. S 21.2(a)(l)- (1986). 
Portec requests that we reconsider on the ground that our 
timeliness regulation is a technicality preventinq the 
government from getting competitive pricing, since Portec is 
the low bidder and, the firm contends, its chain assemblies 
will perform properly even though they do not meet the exact 
dimensions required in the IFS. 

Our timeliness rules are an important part of the process 
established in our Rid Protest Regulations to insure the 
orderly, equitable and prompt resolution of protests. R&B 
Boat Building Inc. --Reconsideration, R-220852.4, Jan. 22, 
1986, 86-l C.P.D. Y 69. The ouroose of the requirement that 
a protest based upon alleged improprieties apparent from the 
face of an IFB be filed before bid openinq is to enable our 
Office (or the contracting agency, if the protest is filed 
there) to review the matter and take effective action if 



warranted--for example, by recommending that the solicitation 
be amended --when most practicable. See Abbott Products, 
Inc. --Reconsideration, B-221560.2, Feb. 10, 1986, 86-l 
C.P.D. ll 144. 

Portec's protest submission shows that the Army rejected the 
firm's bid as nonresponsive because it did not meet the 
specifications for chain assembly dimensions. In this 
respect, to be responsive, a bid as submitted must represent 
an unequivocal offer to perform the exact thinq called for in 
the solicitation such that the acceptance of the bid will 
bind the contractor to meet the solicitation's material terms 
and conditions. Spectrum Communications, B-220805, Jan. 15, 
1986, 86-l C.P.D. ll 49. A bid that is not responsive must be 
rejected, Validyne Enqineering Sales Corp., B-218369, Apr. 3, 
1985, 85-l C.P.D. ll 387, and our Regulations do not contem- 
plate A firm being able to use the rejection of a bid on that 
basis as a vehicle to pose an otherwise untimely challenqe to 
the specification on which the rejection was based. 

Our prior dismissal is affirmed. 
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